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To see the progress: 
 

A HUGE THANK YOU to all who pitched in and helped with the 
massive cleanup.  Paul Burkert spent days with his chainsaw, and 
crews of people showed up for many days to haul off the cut up 
wood and debris.  Paul Yoder has spent many hours burning the 
piles of brush.  Yet to be done:  restoration of the brick pillar and 
wrought iron gate, replacement of the damaged chain-link fence, 
and tree removal and pruning.  Fortunately the damages to the 
grave stones was minor and reparable.   

     Welcome to the 25th edition of an annual newsletter 
to the friends of Smyrna United Church of Christ 
Cemetery,* established in 1891.  This newsletter is sent 
out  from the committee as a means to keep in touch 
with all those who have an interest in the preservation, 
upkeep, and improvement of one of the historic 
cemeteries in Clackamas County, Oregon. 

    February saw the most devastating ice storm in the 
history of the church, and the church and cemetery sus-

tained significant damage from fallen trees and limbs.  Smyrna 
was in the epicenter of unparalleled ice  that caused all the 
towns and area around to lose  power for up to 2 weeks.  No 
sooner had the ice fallen and melted than crews of volunteers 
arrived to go into action.   


